
Beckets Grove Phase 2 Residents Association 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Date & Time -  Tuesday 7th June 2022 at 7.30pm 

Location - Wymondham Rugby Club upstairs meeting room opposite main bar 

In Attendance – 11 Total 

Sarah Tate, Darren Tate, Krissie Lessiter, David Woodbine, Claire Carter, John Waller, Sue, Andy, Gail, 

Richard Bugg, Kevin Farrow 

Apologies sent by Helen Stewart, Robyn Redman, Delyse Reynolds and Ellie Morgan. 

 

1. Introduction  

Kevin stared the meeting and offered to write up notes as most of the meeting would be based 

around his emails to Persimmon and First Port 

 

2. Review of meeting minutes from 6th March 2022 

Most items from previous meetings are due to be expanded on in this meeting. 

 

3. State of play with all issues raised with Persimmon 

An email detailing the following was sent to Michelle Baker, Paul Tull and James Mulhearn on 

Wednesday 1st June at the time these notes are released not reply has been received. Further follow 

up will be sent in a week to Michelle Baker (Managing Director, Persimmon and Charles Church 

Anglia and Director of “Beckets Grove Phase 2 (Wymondham) Residents Management Company 

Ltd) requesting an answer to why communication has ceased on the issues we are raising. 

1.     New property build schedule 
Requested an update on the planned completion date for the property being built on Phase 1 & 2. 
We had been advised April / May but this has not happened. 
 
2.     Site Completion and full land sign-off / handover 
Requested if there is a current target schedule for the full hand over of Phase 2. 

 
3.     Pumping station hand over to Anglian Water 
Asked for the current stage of progress on the handover of the pumping stations to Anglian Water. 
Point noted that when handover has taken place we need to re-raise the increased maintenance 
applied to the site to prevent blockages. Also noted that tankers had to attend the other pumping 
station at the end of Reeve Way. 

 
4.     Lagoon Area 
Work has been undertaken by Mulberry Build Ltd but there are still many issues that have not been 
adequately resolved. Some of these continued issues were raised in an email on the 10th May but 
were unanswered by Persimmon or Mulberry Build. As the fencing has now come down we assume 
Mulberry Build believes their work is complete. 

 
a) Hibernacula Construction  

On closer inspection of the two new Hibernacula created by Mulberry Build we still do 
not believe that they conform to the specification provided by Wild Frontier Ecology in 
the Ecology Management Plan. It is unclear whether the minimal pipe entrances reach a 
usable internal space, there should be multiple entrance points with the outside margins 
providing access into the Hibernacula as is expected. Like the previous attempts there 
appears to be more solid soil material than loose accessible layers.  
The existing Hibernacula have not been reconstructed as we were advised they would 
be, instead more soil has just been added to them. The pipes seem to be further into the 
mounds but as the main structure hasn’t changed these Hibernacula still do not serve 
their intended purpose. Some of the pipes are also still smaller than they should be.  
We will not be happy with these Hibernacula until Wild Frontier Ecology provides sign off 
in writing which we would want to receive a direct copy of from them. 

 



b) Path Flooding 
No work has been done to reprofile the path to prevent it from flooding. The surrounding 
ground is still higher and therefore the path will continue to flood. Following a short but 
significant downpour on Wednesday 31st of May the path already showed signs of 
flooding in the same areas. Pictures supplied to Persimmon.  
Also noted a lot of the timber rails along the path edges are now also damaged by the 
work done to the grass areas. 
  

c) Grass Areas 
The main parts of the green areas have been rotovated and seeded. Questioned if this 
was wildflower seeded or just grass? Noted it was lucky that there has been some rain 
recently as the seeding wasn’t watered in and more has fed the birds than will grow into 
anything. 
The work undertaken seems to have only occurred where the large machinery could get 
to. The more contained area leading from the Jeckyll Road Entrance alongside Barnes 
close has not been worked on. Likewise, the area at the closest to Reeve Way end. The 
ground under the fencing has not been touched. There is still waste and building 
materials in and on the ground that should have been cleared. A tree (at the front left of 
the first Lagoon from Jeckyll Road) has been run down by machinery and just left. 
Residents have also raised concerns with the encroaching grass and vegetation growth 
within the tarmac of non-adopted roads due to the long period of neglect which could 
have been cleared and treated.  

 
d) Fencing 

There is still a Harras fencing panel in the ditch to the left of the Lagoons on the border 
of Phase 1. Approximately halfway down from Jeckyll Road. 
The fencing removed to allow access for machinery has not been replaced. 

 
e) Signage  

We requested that either deep water or sudden drop warning signage is installed around 
the lagoons. 

 
f) Chicken Wire 

This is the only work that we feel has been fully completed in the lagoon area. The 
batons applied have successfully tidied up the cut wire.  

 
5.     Phase 1 Chicken wire 
Awaiting confirmation if Persimmon contracted the removal of the lower section of Chicken Wire 
around the fences on the big park as we believe they did, if not who did? The removal has left a lot 
of untacked areas that need attention which should have been addressed as part of the removal. 
Persimmon previously suggested it is an issue for Phase 1 management company Due to the 
deterioration and untidiness it has been suggested full removal would be a better option. 

 
6.     Bird and Bat boxes 

We still haven’t been told how many bird and bat boxes were installed. 

 
7.     Jeckyll Road play area flooding 
Awaiting a progress update. FirstPort have said they have sent over a proposal, but no further 
details provided. We would like to know when rectification work is going to commence. We have also 
contacted FirstPort to chase this up. 

  

8.     Jeckyll Road Signage  
Signage for Jeckyll Road at the junction with Reeve Way has not been added.  

 
9.     Tree removal 
Tree planting was removed and not replaced from the junction of Jeckyll Road and Reeve Way when 
the crossing was retrospectively installed. We questioned why they were not replanted, and we 
asked for a review of the planting around the development identifying where trees have been 
damaged or not survived. 

 
10.  Second play area  
Requested the schedule of work for the end of Reeve Way, the second play area, and the entrance 
to the wooded area at the back? 



 
11.  Green space alongside Bray Drive. 
Have not had a confirmation on what will be happening with the open green space to the left of Bray 
Drive when facing the Rugby Club. 

 
12.  Woodland walk 
Requested when is work starting on the pathway for the woodland walk?  
Following the committee meeting it has been noted that a wider path has been cleared through the 
wood area. There is no access to the far end of Reeve Way and there are some potentially unsafe 
materials within the section to the back of Clements Avenue. This will be raised if not rectified 
shortly, 

 
13.  Game rearing pen  
The game rearing pen has been removed from the woodland but as previously advised there are still 
some waste building materials in the wooded area and the ditch along the back of Chamberlain Rise 
that should have been cleared. 

 
14.  Briggs Mead & Road surfacing completion 
We had been told that work to the Briggs Mead junction would begin on the 16th May and 
subsequently the road surfacing would follow. We requested details for when this would happen. 
Following the committee meeting letters have been received regarding the resurfacing of Carpenter 
Rise to Dove Avenue and for work beginning on the Briggs Mead junction. Copies attached to the 
end of these notes. 
 
15.  Signage  
We have requested signage at the junction of Albini Way and Carpenters Close to direct traffic to 
Reeve Way.  
We also requested a review of the positioning for Private Drive areas. Some are currently missing or 
in a position that cannot be easily seen. Post mounting was requested if required. 
A request has also been put in to move the Bartram Close sign to the opposite side of the junction 
with Dove Avenue. This was going to be looked into by Persimmon’s technical team. 
 
16. State of Roadside Verges 
State of the roadside verges has been highlighted, specifically where areas have been changed. 
Point noted that Highways are unlikely to be willing to adopt poor condition of verges as it will then 
fall to them to maintain. 

 
17. Director amendments & estimation sign off 
Have had email discussions separately from the above with Michelle Barker regarding the number of 
Directors and estimate increases and who signs them off.  
The number of directors is apparently to provide other signatories in-case main signatories are not 
available. The estimates are approved by Michelle based on comparisons of increases with other 
developments. Issues raised with this methodology based on the Ground (Garden) Maintenance 
increases over the last two years. Not anticipating any further action by Michelle on this 
 

4. Planning within the wooded area. 

No further update that we are aware of regarding planning in the wooded area next to the bridle path 

between Becketts Grove Phase 2 and Elm Farm. We welcome any information when anyone hears 

or receives anything. 

 

5. Points raised with FirstPort  

 

Please note Chamonix based email no longer works, FirstPort pushing use of my home portal to log 

issues at myhome.firstport.co.uk (you need your account number to register) possible to email 

help@firstport.co.uk. So far neither have provided responses to the following. 

 

1. Jeckyll Road play area flooding 

FirstPort had advised details for rectification work had been passed to Persimmon. Requested 

the current state of this issue and when is rectification work likely to commence. 

 

2. Management Fees in 2020 

Point raised about full fees being charged in 2020 attributed to covering reduced charges in 



previous years. Based on number of completed properties in 2018 and 2019 the charges were 

lower. 

 

 

 

3. Ground maintenance work check sheets for 2021 

Have been waiting for work check sheets for Ground Maintenance completed in 2021 since 

January. This should provide some indication for the amount of work completed for the amount 

charged in 2021 accounts which should be released shortly. 

 

4. Ground maintenance increases in 2021 and 2022 

The point had been reiterated by FirstPort that the estimates are not the final charges and that 

increases were due to elements not initially priced for. Point highlighted back that this would not 

be a problem if we felt the annual charges were based on work completed. 

 

5. Vandalism / Damages, Ditch Debris and loose Chicken Wire on Phase 1 Big Park 
Advised there have been some damages to some of the timber structures used to protect the 
trees on Phase 1 big park. Additionally, there is a missing rail on the fence above the ditch which 
meets Jeckyll Road. Some of the broken fence debris and other waste material is in the ditch. 
Additionally there are a lot of loose pieces of the chicken wire on the fences surrounding the 
park and the green area on the other side of Jeckyll road, some could potentially cause injuries 
and that the wire doesn't serve any purpose now and should just be fully removed. 
 
 

6. Rugby club fireworks 

Sarah advised Daniel from the Rugby Club who organised last years even and will be organising 

2022 has agreed to attend our September meeting. This will be to discuss the event which is in early 

planning at the moment. 

 

7. Questions Raised 

Question regarding the drop kerbs opposite what was the Showhouse and where the gate to Phase 

1 large park is located for cutter access. Since the meeting a drop kerb has been installed opposite 

the showhouse. DS Watson’s employee advised one wasn’t being installed at the gate to the large 

park as there is drop kerb access on the opposite side of the park. However this does render the 

gate pointless. 

 

8. Any other business 

Note made by those who work away that the general tidiness and upkeep of the development is well 

below where it should be (alternative wording used). This was agreed by the committee as a whole 

but it was noted that the main problem remains that whist Persimmon continue to hold responsibility 

for the site and have directorship of the management company, we are limited to how much 

influence we have and the changes we can make. This will change but for now we can only keep 

reporting and chasing as we are. 

 

9. Next meeting planned for Tuesday 6th September at 7.30pm in upstairs meeting room. 










